
FRIDAY 4th July 2025 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Today Year 3 said goodbye to the lovely 
Miss Smith, who has been a student 
teacher with them for most of this year.  
She’s done brilliantly! We’re all so proud 
of her and with her the best of luck in her 
future adventures! 

Year 3 celebrated Miss Smith’s success 
with a class party. 

Also this week, Year 6 had their ’Transition 
Day’ at high schools.  I hope they all had a 
super day and feel more confident about 
the move now.   In school, we took the 
opportunity for all our classes to have an 
afternoon with their next teachers.  For 
Year 3, Mr Myles even came in to spend the 
afternoon with them, ready for him starting 
work here in September.  I know the 
teachers really enjoyed the afternoon, and 
I’m sure the children did too.  As always, if 
anyone is feeling nervous about the 
transition, then please just pop in or call for 
a chat. 



On Tuesday, the whole school has 
celebrated Sports Day.  It was a 
joyful event.  Thank you to all the 
parents and carers who were able to 
join us.  Thanks also to Year 6 for 
supporting our littlest people in 
their activities on the day. 

Of course, I also need to send a big 
THANK YOU to our wonderful staff 
for co-ordinating the fun, especially 
Mr England and Miss Hunter! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Finally, some lovely news from our Road Crossing 

Patrol ‘Lollypop Man’, Dave.  He received a letter from 

colleagues at the council recently, congratulating him 

on some lovely feedback they had received about him.  

Someone had taken the trouble to email the council 

with these words… 

  

Hope you all have a lovely weekend 

           Miss Clements x 



We Need You to be a Parent Governor 

You may have seen an email from school asking for Parent 

Governors.  We have two vacancies to join our friendly 

governing board, who meet once every 6 weeks to hear about 

school developments, ask questions and offer suggestions.  

There are documents to read, and it is a commitment but it’s 

very rewarding and interesting.  If you’d like a chat to find out 

more, please pop into school or give me a ring.  



Nursery 

 

This week has been another busy week . On Monday we practised for sports day and on 
Tuesday we went out and did lots of fun sporting activities and our families came to watch 
us.  We all enjoyed it very much.  

This week our theme has been the story of the Three Little  Pigs! We listened to the story 
and joined in with the repeated refrains, we acted it out and dressed up as the 
characters .  We did some positional language in maths with some models of the three pigs 
the wolf and the houses . 

 On Wednesday we all went to meet our new teachers and we had a wonderful teddy bears 
picnic in Reception Class.  

The weather has been amazing so we had a water fun day with paddling and water sprayers 
and we made lots of dens to keep cool in the shade.   



Reception 

The children have enjoyed looking at mini beasts this week and loved learning facts 
about different mini beasts and where they live. We also looked at natural art and 
collected natural items to make our own mini beasts! Next week, we will write about 
our art work. 

Reception enjoyed an afternoon in their new classroom with their new teacher on 
Wednesday. They are all very excited for September. 

The children loved taking part in their sports day and took part in many different 
races. The best bit was that their family and friends were able to come and watch 
them.  



Year 1 

This week the children had a fun filled week. They enjoyed Sports Day on Tuesday having 
a carousel of activities to show their sporting skills. On Wednesday, they had transition 
afternoon which was an opportunity for them to go into the Year 2 classroom with their 
new teacher Mr Houghton.  They all came back very excited to go to their new class next 
year! In Maths, this week we began looking at fractions. They have learnt a half is and 
they have identified objects split in half correctly and how to split objects in half. In 
English, the children wrote about their Sports Day which they really enjoyed. In Art, we 
created our own paintbrushes from nature and created a masterpiece as a team on big 
pieces of paper. What a lovely week we have had in Year 1! 



Year 2 

After all the excitement of Houses Week last week, with dragons, potions, delicious 
cooking lessons, hot chocolate and wardrobes to other lands, this week has been a 
calmer time for the children in our class! We've been working through some poetry skills 
in English and the children have really enjoyed exploring some different writers. Michael 
Rosen's 'Chocolate Cake' is a classic but it never fails to enthral a young audience. We've 
been developing our own poems too, using repetition and similes and also taking photos 
of our playtime to inspire our ideas. In Maths, we've moved on to the topic Position and 
Direction to ensure that children can give and follow directions and maps well. Have a 
great weekend everyone! 



Year 3 

A very busy but enjoyable week in Year 3. We had a wonderful sports day on Tuesday 
with some great activities of which the wheelbarrow was a firm favourite. The children 
have completed their own reports on Miss Smith including a self portrait ahead of her 
leaving on Friday. In Maths they have been telling the time to the minute, collecting and 
representing data in tally charts and bar graphs. In Geography we had a brilliant 
presentation from Mrs Rigg (DRB) about her time in Gambia. The children then 
compared schools in Gambia and the UK. 



Year 4 

Year 4 have had a fantastic week filled with biography research on David Attenborough 
and some Sports Day fun! 

Throughout this week we have explored the impacts of plastic pollution on the 
environment and different habitats. We discussed the ways in which we can reduce our 
plastic waste and we all made our very own 'plastic pledge' to help protect our planet. 
This linked in nicely with our English work as we have been researching David 
Attenborough and his life and work to produce our own biography next week! We have 
learnt so many interesting facts about him and tested our knowledge with a quiz on 
Friday to sum up our understanding. We also looked at the work he has done to protect 
our oceans and spread awareness on plastic pollution.  

In Maths we have been continuing with our topic of decimals, this week practising how 
to divide single and double digit numbers by 10.  



  

Year 5 

It’s been another really lovely week with Year 5! We only have only had 3 weeks until 
Summer but the class are still working hard and giving their all. I have also been 
impressed with their behaviour as they have been trying really hard to be good role 
models for the whole school. We have explored the Women’s Euros this week and have 
all studied our own countries. This has been a mix of both Human and Physical 
Geography. We have also enjoyed lots of sports this week during sports day, rugby and 
also PE.  For our PE this week, we planned and taught a lesson to Reception! In reading, 
we explored a song about kindness and learned the words by heart, creating a recording 
and music video in the process. Thank you to everyone for bringing in the amazing 
projects! Good job everyone! 



Year 6 

 

Although, it's safe to say our wheelbarrow racing skills  definitely need some practice 

though! On Wednesday, year 6 made the big step to their high school for transition day. 

They children all made us very proud with how brave and mature they were and most 

came  very excited to start in September. To finish the week, we enjoyed the VIP 

treatment at the school disco, drinking mocktails and far to many sweets. Between all 

the exciting events, we'd also managed to squeeze in some play practice. Bring on 

another busy week next week!  

What an exciting, busy week in year 6! To 

start the week, we loved our session with 

Sale Sharks rugby, learning how to safely 

tackle each other and enjoyed adding this 

to our skills we have learn over the last 

week weeks session. On Tuesday, year 6 

we're busy helping at all our sport day 

events they were praised for how organ-

ised, helpful and supportive they were with 

the younger years and helped the events to 

run smoothly. Well done year 6! In their 

own ks2 sports day, it was great to see eve-

ryone joining in and giving the different 

sports a go and most importantly having 

fun.  



DRB 1 

We've had a fantastic week of sports activities here at Infant DRB! A big thank you to all the 
parents who joined us for Sports Day—your support made the event extra special. The 
children had a brilliant time taking part in all the fun and exciting games. 

Reception children were also treated to a special sports skills session led by our amazing Year 
5 pupils. It was heart warming to see the older children guiding and encouraging their 
younger peers so confidently and kindly. 

Highlights of the week included the lively tag game and the ever-popular football penalty 
shoot-out—what a fun and energetic time we all had! 

To top it all off, some of our older children took part in the annual North West Deaf Bowling 
Championship. They represented the school brilliantly and had the best day, showing 
fantastic teamwork and enthusiasm throughout the event. 



DRB 

What a fantastic and energetic week it has been for our junior pupils at DRB! The children 
have truly shown their team spirit and enthusiasm for sport. 

We kicked off the week on Monday with exciting preparations for our new and inclusive 
Sports Day. Everyone had the chance to try out new activities and work together in their 
teams. Tuesday was the big event – Sports Day itself! The sun was shining and our 
playground was filled with cheers, smiles, and fantastic sportsmanship. 

On Wednesday, we travelled to Bolton to take part in the North West Deaf Primary Tenpin 
Bowling Championship. It was a brilliant day out and everyone had so much fun. We are 
incredibly proud of our girls’ team, who came second – a huge achievement! 

Thursday brought something very special, as our Year Five children became sports leaders. 
They spent time teaching our Reception children new sporting skills with patience, kindness, 
and lots of fun. 

It’s been a week to remember, and we’re so proud of every child who took part. Go Team 
DRB! 



 

Congratulations to Reception 97.13%   — AMAZING attendance! 

Remember, every child should be in school every day,  

unless they are too ill.  For support, give us a call! 

Whole school attendance this week 95% 

Class attendance winners  Reception with 97.13% 

Class Attendance 

Reception 97.13% 

Year 1 93.55% 

Year 2 96.53% 

Year 3 96.42% 

Year 4 92.76% 

Year 5 94.60% 

Year 6 94.27% 







Leadership Team 

Miss Clements Headteacher 

Mr England  Deputy Headteacher & SENDCo 

Ms Sweeney  Head of Deaf Resource Base 

Mrs O’Hanlon Forest School and Mental Health Lead 

Mrs Carson  School Business Manager 

 

Teachers 

Mrs Davies  Nursery 

Mrs England  Reception 

Mrs Nugent  Year 1 

Mr Houghton Year 2 

Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 

Mr Hall  Year 5 

Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 

Mrs Rigg   DRB 2 

Mrs Murphy  Spanish & Interventions 



 

 

Mon 7th July  Y1 & Y2 trip to New Brighton 

Tues 8th July  Y6 vs The Teachers Rounders match  

Wed 9th July  Chess Tournament in St George’s Hall for some children 

Thurs 10th July  Y6 Moel Famau trip  

Tues 15th July  Y6 Leavers’ Evening 5-7pm 

Thurs 17th July  KnottyAshtonbury 3:30-6pm 

Fri 18th July   Term ends 1:30pm 

 

Term dates (2024-25 & 2025-26) are available on the school website: 

School Term Dates and Inset Days – Knotty Ash Primary School  

 

https://knottyashprimaryschool.co.uk/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/


The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C


This month, at Knotty Ash Primary School we’ve extended our partnership 

with Zero Food Waste.  We are now hosting events in the school hall on a 

Saturday and Sunday evening.   

Bags of food need to be booked in advance (see below for how to do this.)  It’s 

not a food bank; it’s saving food from landfill :)   

 

We are really pleased to be able to 

help with this good cause, but rest 

assured we are also working hard to 

make sure the school site is safe and 

there is minimal disruption to the 

local community.  





 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

